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	Oberstar Advances New Authorization Plan as Obama Administration Calls for 18 Month Stop-Gap Measure

Today, the chairman of the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee James Oberstar (D-MN) unveiled his blueprint for the nation’s next surface transportation bill.  The Oberstar plan envisions a six-year, $500 billion transportation authorization bill, which would nearly double America’s spending on highway, transit and other mobility projects and programs.  The Oberstar plan clashed with Transportation Secretary Ray LaHood’s plan, announced last night, to postpone the new surface transportation bill for 18 months.  In response to Secretary LaHood, Chairman Oberstar remarked that “delay is unacceptable.”  The blueprint issued by Oberstar includes many reforms and programs that are consistent with our Board adopted policy regarding the authorization bill.  Specifically, the Oberstar plan calls for the creation of a program for major metropolitan areas, the establishment of a national infrastructure bank, creates a new Federal Improvement Program dedicated to goods movement projects, among other reforms.  We will be carefully reviewing the Oberstar plan to fully understand its impact on our agency.

boardarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/SurfaceTransportationBlueprint.pdf

Senate Passes War Spending Bill with Transit Provisions

Today, the U.S. Senate adopted a war-related supplemental appropriations conference report that contains a provision that permits transit agencies to use up to 10% of their American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA) of 2009 funds to cover operating costs of “equipment and facilities for use in public transportation.”  The provision would allow agencies to amend previously submitted applications in order to redirect ARRA funds toward operating purposes.  The conference report is expected to be sent to the White House promptly, where President Obama is expected to sign the measure into law.

Monthly CEO Regionwide Meeting
The next Regionwide Transportation CEOs Meeting will be held this Friday, June 19, 2009 from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. in the Highland Park Conference Room on the 25th floor of our Gateway Headquarters Building.  This month, the group will discuss the TIGER discretionary program including, a discussion on the application principles, the application submittal process and a review of the draft project list.  In addition, they will receive updates on SB 375, Colton Crossing and high speed rail.
Media Interviews on National Dump the Pump Day

This morning, Media Relations staff gave media interviews regarding the 4th Annual “Dump to Pump Day” to KNX/KFWB radio, KFI radio and Metro Radio Networks.  Staff highlighted the fact that local users of public transit as well as carpools and vanpools can save up to $9,000 a year compared with driving solo.  Also highlighted was that the recent increase in gasoline prices, adding additional pain at the gas pump for drivers, is a reason to switch to public transportation for their daily commute.  Stories were expected to air throughout the day.
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